
2013 WISCONSIN WING ENCAMPMENT 

Civil Air Patrol  

VOLK FIELD, Camp Douglas, Wis. 

Monday, July 1, 2013 

Day 3:  Breath, Relax, Have Fun 

TUESDAYS BREAKFAST MENU 

Boiled eggs 

Pancakes / syrup 

Bacon 

Assorted Cereals 

Fresh Fruit 

Milk / Juice 

TUESDAYS LUNCH MENU 

Hot dog 

Twist fries 

Baked beans 

Salad / Fresh fruit 

Assorted dessert 

Milk / Beverage 

TUESDAYS DINNER MENU 

Spaghetti / Sauce 

Corn 

Garlic toast 

Salad 

Chocolate cake 

Milk / Beverages 

Menus are listed as published and are subject to change 

Sunday’s Honor Awards 

Honor Squadron:  Squadron 1 (Alpha & Bravo Flights) 

Honor Flight:  Bravo 

Honor Cadets 

Alpha Flight:  Cadet Airman Sarah Parr 

Bravo Flight:  Cadet Senior Airman Monte Koerner 

Charlie Flight:  

 Cadet Staff Sergeant Olga Boukhvolova 

Delta Flight:  

 Cadet Chief Master Sergeant Samuel Kocen 

Color Guard:  Cadet Senior Airman Dylan Kulp 
Colonel Ace is the Wisconsin Cadet Academy 
and Great Lakes Region Cadet Honor           
Academy’s mascot! 
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Encampment has a new friend named Mr. Toad.  Mr. Toad looks 
nice and healthy thanks to a load full of Volk Field mosquitoes.    
He stays in shape with plenty of hopping! 
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Wisconsin Basic School 

Great Lakes Region Cadet Honor Academy 

The cadets are doing great and have come along way in the last day and a half.  Today they learned about 
the importance of physical activity and healthy eating, leadership and teamwork skills, aerospace education, 
worked on improving drill skills and had time for “fun with a purpose” by playing ultimate Frisbee.  

The color guard members have come along way in looking sharp in the last 24 hours.  Though there is still 
much to learn, they will continue to improve.   

Today they were able to practice in their blues.  They continued to learn about the importance of being a 
team; flag folding; arm commands with the rifles; public speaking and impromptu speech; CAP seals and   
emblems, the components of them and what they represent; how to retire our National flag; presenting the 
colors and how to wear their uniform as well as how to stand for a uniform inspection.  Their fun time also 
included a game or two of volleyball. 

Leadership activity:  Key Pad Punch 

Cadets take turns and touch the numbered plates in numerical order.  
Teams compete against each other with each cadet having 10        
seconds to touch as many plates as they can.  This fun activity teaches 
the cadets teamwork and communication. 
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Major Terrence Schmitt teaches a class on the core values of Civil Air 
Patrol.  The core values are the fundamental doctrine which guides 
cadets to be positive roll models in Civil Air Patrol and in their       
community and country. 
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The Great Lakes Region Honor Guard Academy continues to strive for excellence as a team.  Practice, practice, practice! 
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Wisconsin Cadet Academy 

Wisconsin Staff School 

The cadets are doing great and are learning to become better leaders.  On Monday, they learned about the 
following:  Accountability and attention to detail; the chain of command; leading drill evaluations;              
participated in leadership activities; learned how to use their time more efficiently; learned how to give an 
impromptu speech; learned the many different leadership styles and how to delegate authority to others 
and follow through with the order to make sure it is done.  Sound like overload to you?  Not to worry, they 
also were able to play volleyball to relieve stress. 

Cadets continue in classroom participation 
and in learning. 
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The cadet staff continue to learn how to lead and plan activities.  They have become more focused and are 
developing into fine young men and women leaders.  Their attention to the task at hand is becoming more 
pronounced.  Keep it up staff! 

Cadet Chief Master Sergeant Saman-
tha Albright is firm, but not abrasive 

and is standing tall. 
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Cadet Chief Master Sergeant Andrew Parr and Cadet 2nd 
Lieutenant Rebecca Mertes are on the cadet staff for the 
Wisconsin Basic School.  They are diligently attending to 

their paperwork. 
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Cadets take much needed breaks to stay 
hydrated. 
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The Volk Daily Herald is the official newsletter of the 2013 Wisconsin Wing Encampment.  The internet version of the publication is in       

accordance with CAPR 110-1.  It is published daily from June 29, to July 6, 2013 from the offices of Volk Field, ANGB.  

Lieutenant Colonel Timothy Slater -  Encampment Commander 

Cadet Lieutenant Colonel Scott Steel - Cadet Commander 

First Lieutenant Patricia Miara - Public Affairs Officer, Photographer  

Second Lieutenant Lad Vrany - Assistant Public Affairs Officer, Photographer  

Cadet Second Lieutenant Boaz Fink - Cadet Public Affairs Officer, Photographer  

Cadet Staff Sergeant Sierra Tauschek - Assistant Cadet Public Affairs Officer, Photographer  

Senior Staff Command 

Left to Right:  Lieutenant Colonels Chris Trossen (Logistics Commander) with a Starburst, Peter Fabian (Planning    
Section Chief) working as usual but with a smile and John Lange (Support Branch Officer) who just loves having a 
good time.  These Colonels will brighten your day with a ready smile. 
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Left to Right:  Lieutenant Colonel Dean Dolence is doing paper work and First Lieutenant Duke Stepp is having fun; First Lieutenant 
Greg Turdo (Ground Support Unit Officer and Supply Officer) always has a big smile on his face; First Lieutenant Terry Litts (pilot) 
and Lieutenant Colonel Jerry Krueger (Air Operations and Communications Officer) take a break;  
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Front to Back:  Lieutenant Colonel Jerry Krueger, First           
Lieutenant Duke Stepp and First Lieutenant Terry Litts are    
having some good old fashioned fun just talking, with a bit of 
silliness thrown in for good measure. 
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No, you are not seeing double!  Majors Nina Schmitt 
(Wisconsin Cadet Academy Commander) and Jackie Miller 
(Operations Section Commander) are twins and love giving 
each other the eye. 
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